JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

APRIL 7, 2016
CALL TO ORDER:
President Heather Peoples called this meeting to order at 7:05pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute. Then the minutes from our last meeting were approved with no changes. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Treasurer Melissa Hurst stated:

Beginning Balance - $13,453.87
Debits - $905.00
Interest/ deposits - $485.00
Today’s Balance - $13,033.90
CORRESPONDENCE:
There was no correspondence to be read.
NEW BUSINESS/ PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Nominations – Melissa McCarthy (Co-Chair) announced the nominated individuals for the open board positions. President, Jen DeNatale, First Vice President, Kate Hamm and for Treasurer, Rob Hutchens, These candidates will be announced and sworn in at the upcoming general meeting on May 17th. You have until April 27th to nominate yourself or another person for a position. Please reach out to the nominating committee with any questions. 
Uno – There was a correction to be made with our profit from the Uno restaurant fundraiser, we did not profit $200.00, the profit was $29.30.
Yearbook Sales – Melissa McCarthy (Co-Chair) stated that flyers are going home tomorrow to purchase a yearbook. They are $20 each. They look good. The Chairs did their best to make sure every child would be represented at least once. Melissa highlighted that the Seuss Carnival will have a nice two page spread.

It was brought to attention by President Heather Peoples that our contract for the yearbook is up and we will need to renew. It was discussed and Mr. Bookholdt likes Life touch and will be staying with them for school pictures. A PTA rep will reach out to Life touch before we resign to see if we can drop down the number of books we have to commit too and discuss the outcome of the conversation at our next meeting. 
Upcoming Events – 
PTA Leadership Conference, April 15-16 (no one planning on attending)
County Dinner, April 28th
Next Meeting, May 4th
General Membership Meeting/ First Grade Concert, May 17th
(New Officers will be installed)

Brain Game Show Assembly, May 20th

Morey’s Pier Ticket Fundraiser – President Heather Peoples gave the report for Chair Sandy Galluci, as she was not in attendance. As of today only 5 people have signed up to purchase the tickets. The deadline will be extended until Monday April 11th. Mr. Bookholdt making a robo call to put the word out. 
Teacher Appreciation – Jen Ricca and Kate Hamm (Co-Chairs) reported that the committee will meet this evening after the PTA meeting ends. Teacher appreciation week will run similar to last year. Breakfast is in the works. The committee needs to secure more lunch donations and little gift donations. Jen confirmed that she can get a chiropractor to come in and give 15min chair massages. 
Budget – President Heather Peoples announced that we will come in over budget this year! She proposed that because we have the money we should discuss the purchasing of the nice plastic “take home” folders for all students next year. This was discussed, a motion was passed and folders will be ordered. 350 folders for $402.50

Bank – It was brought up that our current bank, Investors Bank may not be the best place for us. When the new Treasurer is officially in office, they may want to see about a switch.

Spirit Day – It was proposed that we do a “May the 4th be with you” Star Wars themed spirit day. Everyone seemed excited about it and was on board. 

USA Karate – Jen Ricca stated that the owner of this new Karate studio would like to do a fundraiser with our PTA. She stated he offered 100% profit to us. She is going to look into this further and let us know if she will be organizing something.
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Pretzel Sale – The next pretzel sale will take place April 15-22, with a delivery date of April 29th.
Clothing Drive – President Heather Peoples stated the clothing drive will take place April 16th from 8am-12pm. She is looking for a few people to help her load the truck. 
5th Grade Committee – Melissa McCarthy (Co-Chair) stated yearbook is complete. DVD is underway, and they will still take any movie or Oscar themed decorations for the party. 
Tricky Tray – Lori Hutchins (Chair) stated that the night was very successful. We had about 40 walk-in people and some not even from our school or town. We profited $6,352.00. Next year the committee will be looking into securing a larger venue. 
TEACHERS REPORT:

- It was explained that contract negotiations have not been going well. The union advised that teachers should only be working their scheduled times from 8:35am-3:45pm. While this should not affect academics for your child, it could affect the timeline in which papers come home, correspondence from your child’s teacher, etc. Things like the Talent Show or any commitment that requires extra time from a teacher. The Talent Show is being voted on whether or not to have it. Children have already started practice so they do not want to cancel but it is felt that this is a commitment that maybe should not be made because of the contract situation. Teachers will vote and if it is not occurring parents will be made aware. The red t-shirts teachers have been wearing on Monday’s have also been explained. These shirts are a way to show that the teachers are united in their efforts and they will work together to get their needs met. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholdt.
- Read across America week was great. 
- Field day date set for May 24th, with a rain date of June 1st. We will have the afternoon picnic. This year students from the high school will be helping run the stations. T-shirts were not in the budget so we will not have them students will wear white or green.
- PARCC exams are taking place in the mornings. 
- Team work assembly happened and was good. 
- The trailer outside in the staff parking lot is the heat source for the school at the moment. Over spring break the boiler was removed. The district thought that the weather would be warm enough and this would not be an issue. It has been chilly though, so the trailer will remain outside until the weather gets consistently warm and we no longer require a heat source for the year.
- No news on the playground.

- We are slated to get new windows installed over the summer. This is great. It will help with the temperatures in the building. 

-Jerome’s Ramp dedication will take place May 17th at 6:30pm before the general meeting. Kelly Sterns is reaching out to the family while others spread the word to his classmates, they may want to come out for the dedication. 

- Mr. Bookholdt requested we beautify the sign with some pretty spring flowers.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm

Lisa Porsche
Recording Secretary
